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Regular Meeting
Wednesday, April 19, 2023


The meeting was called to order by President R. Dillon at 5:30 p.m.
Present:  R. Dillon, B. Overkamp. R. Woodward,  J. Rule, A. Dudas. G. Bo, L.  Oldt.   Also in attendance was Director Matt Lubbers-Moore, Karla Brown, Bill Weimer, Donna Esch.
The agenda was accepted as presented.

PUBLIC COMMENTS:   None at this time.

REPORTS

Secretary’s Report:  Motion by BO, supported by Overkamp to approve the minutes from the February  meeting as presented.  Motion passed  by unanimous vote.

Library Report:  The Director’s written report was provided to the board.  Matt highlighted a number of items in the report including  Sumer Reading events that are planned.  The Theme is “All Together Now.”  He also reported that he is working closely with the Friends of the Library on the Old Fashioned Days parade.  On June 6, all sixth grade students from Fruitport Middle School will be coming to the library for cards.  On Mondays during the summer, children in the Fruitport Preschool will be coming for snacks and crafts.  Patron and circulation numbers continue to rise.

Treasurer’s Report:  A review of financial information was presented by Trustee Dillon.  Motion by Oldt, supported by Bo to pay bills totaling $7,502.09.  Motion passed unanimously by roll call vote.

Building Report:  Bill Weimer reported that Eldon came and started the sprinklers.  Discussion followed regarding our bike rack.  For now, the rack will be situated in the driveway, and Bill will shorten it after Old Fashioned Days.

OLD BUSINESS

Discussion of new library locations:  Discussion continued regarding new location of our library.
*Brad Davis from RAM Electronics is willing to lease the building for $3,500/month
He will sell it to us for $550,000 (considerably higher than the assessed value).
*There is interest to see if the library can remain at its current location by building next to it, where the old playground was; then demolish the old building once the new is completed, making way for additional parking.  Trustee Rule reported that Melching will talk to us about demolition of the current building when we are ready to proceed.  Original estimates were$40-50K.
*Trustee Overkamp will discuss possibilities with the Village Council.  He will also talk further to Kyle Osterhardt (architect) and possibly Matt Segal, an engineer who lives in Fruitport.
*We will also seek additional information regarding the property on Farr Road belonging to Dr. Szatkowski.



NEW BUSINESS


Reciprocal Library Card Agreement with Hackley Library:  Discussion followed regarding entering into a reciprocal agreement with Hackley like we currently have with Spring Lake and Grand Haven.  Motion by Woodward, supported by Rule to accept this agreement.  Motion passed by unanimous rollcall vote.

Old chairs in the basement:  With the upcoming book sale, the need to dispose of a number of the old chairs in the basement was raised.  Motion by Bo, supported by Dudas to sell chairs for a free will donation.  (Matt will look through them first to save any that he still considers usable for the library.)  Any money raised will go into the building fund.  Motion passed unanimously.


PUBLIC COMMENTS:

Friends of the Fruitport Library will begin setting up for the book sale on May 18.  They would appreciate having the chairs removed by then.


Motion to adjourn by Woodward. Support by Dillon.  Meeting adjourned at 6:57 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,
Ruth Woodward

